Mr. and Mrs. John Rich, 937
Hilton Street, were informed by
the War Department that their
son, Pfe. Richard . Rich, was

wounded in' action in France -

June 25th. Pfc.  Rich enlisted
on his 17th birthday and re-
ceived training -in the following
states: Ceorgia, Tennessee,
Florida, Kansas, Arjzona, and is
now connected with ,the 79th
Division, 304th Med. Bn., which
was the first group to _enter
the city of Cherbourg.

Rich yesterday celebrated his
19th birthday in a hospital

somewhere in England.




